Education: Early Help and Safeguarding Newsletter
Thursday 5th December 2019

Welcome to the Education Early Help and Safeguarding Team newsletter. This is a fortnightly publication designed to keep schools up to date with safeguarding information but also to draw attention to new content on the Schools Safeguarding website.
We would like to draw to your attention that the closing date for subscriptions to the Education Early Help and Safeguarding Traded Service is 31st December. Following that date, it will not be possible to subscribe and access the service offer which includes a duty line, setting based safeguarding audits, annual safeguarding training material for schools, model safeguarding policy and attendance at workshops and conferences. If you need support to set up your subscription, please email SSI.
Free training from the Harmful Sexual Behaviour team; 

This training for Primary and Secondary school staff supporting children and young people living in Birmingham aims to:
· Increase understanding of the differences between healthy, problematic and harmful sexual behaviours displayed by children and young people.

· Provide guidance on how to respond to sexual behaviours displayed by children and young people.
· Provide information which can be incorporated within RSE for children and young people.
· Provide information about the HSB Team and the referral criteria.
· Increase the overall confidence of attendees to identify, support and signpost children and young people with problematic and harmful sexualised behaviours.
The training will be held at the Kingsmere Centre, Erdington in January and February 2020; it can be booked via the BESS website.
Birmingham Children’s Trust
For your information please see the information at this end of this newsletter regarding the practice evaluation process for the Trust and involvement with partner agencies.
LSCP ‘Tacking Childhood Neglect in Birmingham’ conference June 2019

Each year the LSCP run a themed multiagency conference with high profile speakers. Spaces are limited and few schools are able to attend, so this year the main speakers were filmed. If you are interested in learning more about this area the footage for some of the speakers can be viewed here.
Videos include an overview from:
· Penny Thompson CBE, Independent Chair of the Key Priorities for Partnership Working,

· An outline of the Neglect Strategy 2019-22 by Jenny Turnross, Director of Practice, Birmingham Children’s Trust.

· A personal account from Dr Jenny Molloy about safeguarding practice and,

· Anna Gupta, Professor of Social Work, Royal Holloway University London talking about ‘Social Model’ for protecting children.
LSCP Harmful Practices, Witchcraft and FGM Conference
West Midlands Police held an FGM conference February 2019 and conference resources from this event can be found here.
NSPCC CASPER weekly update
The NSPCC produce a weekly awareness newsletter for practice, policy and research updates. It delivers free weekly email alerts to keep you up-to-date with all the latest safeguarding and child protection news. The latest issue includes, for example, a link to the NSPCC updated information on ‘How to have difficult conversations with children’.
Safer Schools programme

The Education Early Help and Safeguarding Team have liaised with the Zurich Insurance and Ineque safeguarding group to support and promote the launch of The Safer Schools App. The Safer Schools App is available for free to schools and local authority customers that have their insurance programme with Zurich Municipal. Do consider sending someone along to the launch event 9th December as this free package has a number of features that could be of benefit to your school (e.g. training, lesson plans, safeguarding notifications).

Julia, Moira, Emma, Jane and Sam.

Education: Early Help and Safeguarding Team

Duty line: 0121 303 2291

Email: educationsafeguarding@birmingham.gov.uk
SCROLL DOWN FOR BCT LETTER

 [image: image1.png]. | BIRMINGHAM

| | 4

% | CHILDREN'S TRUST




Oct 2019
Partner Agency Feedback
Dear Colleagues,

Birmingham Children’s Trust has a number of tools and methods to help us understand and quality assure our practice delivery, one of these tools is our monthly Practice Evaluation. 

Our Practice Evaluations are audits of children’s files completed collaboratively between an evaluator and the allocated practitioner. The completed evaluation is shared with the practice supervisor and sent to the Practice Evaluation Service who completes an overall analysis and identifies themes of good practice and areas of development. The analysis is shared with practitioners via a monthly Learning Bulletin.

In order to triangulate the information from our evaluations it is important for us to have dialogue, debate and reflection with our partners. Therefore as part of the Practice Evaluation we will contact our partner agencies for their feedback and views of our services. 
As one of our partner agencies we would very much welcome your input into this process and thank you in advance for your contribution.

If you have any queries about the content of this letter, or if you would like to know more about our quality assurance process please do not hesitate to contact me for further discussion.

Yours sincerely,
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Rachel Nall
Interim Head of Service for Quality Assurance and Practice Standards
Birmingham Children’s Trust
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Making a positive difference every day to people’s lives
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